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Mr Moderator,

Commemorating the 30th anniversary of the adoption of the Declaration on the Right to Development and seeking its full and effective implementation means keeping faith with the Charter of the United Nations.

When you read the key Human Rights paragraphs of the Charter, Articles 55 and 56, you can see how closely the Declaration on the Right to Development adheres to the founding principles of the United Nations.

It was the decolonization of the world and the achievement of universality of the UN that made it possible to complete the Human Rights concept of the UN with the African initiative of the great Senegalese jurist Keba M'baye. The International Youth and Student Movement for the United Nations (ISMUN) has been a strong supporter of the Right to Development since its inception.

The Right to Development is universal and its implementation applies to countries in all regions in order to ensure that no one is left behind anywhere. Both North-South and South-South cooperation is required for its realisation.

The Right to Development is indeed fundamental in meeting the challenges of our time where development is affirmed in all its dimensions, as an inalienable human right, addressing not only symptoms but underlying structural causes of poverty, inequality, injustice and discrimination.

Addressing the great survival issue of humanity, for example that of climate change, must not mean the minimum adaptation to the worst for the poorest, but must include the realisation of the Right to Development for all.

The lack of global popular awarness of the Declaration on the Right to Development and its slow pace of implementation, even that of obstruction, in the UN system is a matter that need to be urgently addressed. We call for the consensus from the Vienna World Conference on Human Rights to be honored with real progress at the Human Rights Council and its Working Group on the Right to Development.

We believe that the time has come for the Human Rights Council to propose and the General Assembly to decide to formally include the Declaration on the Right to Development in the ”International Bill of Human Rights”, the collective name given by the United Nations to the Universal Declaration and the two Covenants. It is the necessary action for the Declaration to receive the prominence it deserves at its 30th anniversary.

